
Fourth in series of seminars in Librarianship to be given by David G. Esplin

December 10, 1964

Mr. David G. Esplin, Anglo-American Bibliographer at the University of California, Los Angeles, Library, is
scheduled to deliver the fourth in a series of seminars in librarianship at the San Diego campus of the University
of California Wednesday, December 16.

The seminars, which began in October, have covered a variety of topics relating to library management and
operation. They are free and open to librarians from all San Diego libraries.

Mr. Esplin will talk on "Book Buying in Great Britain." The seminar will be held in room 2105, Building D and will
begin at 4:00 p.m.

Mr. Esplin, formerly the Head of Acquisitions and Head of Reference and Circulation at the University of
Otago, New Zealand, is well qualified to talk on his subject since he recently returned from a book buying trip in
England on which he represented the libraries of all the campuses of the University of California.


